HIAWATHA WATER BOARD

REGULAR MEETING

OCTOBER 20, 2015
Meeting was called to order at 5:30 PM by Chairperson Patrick White in Council Chambers. Members present were Troy Andersen, Robert Hembera, Beverly Daws, and Gary Casady arrived at 5:40.  Also present was Water Superintendent Carl Ransford, Water Systems Supervisor Marty Recker, and Water Clerk II Sara Ries.  Roll was called.

Troy Andersen moved the approval of the agenda. Beverly Daws seconded.  Motion Carried.

Beverly Daws moved the approval of the consent agenda: September 2015 regular meeting minutes, financial report, and bills. Robert Hembera seconded. Motion Carried.
BUSINESS:
Consider Resolution Authorizing Additional Labor Costs for Sidewalk and Ramp Installation for the Miller Rd. Project between Wolf Creek Trail and Grey Wolf.  Additional cost was required due to Alliant Energy’s electrical box which was in the area and needed to be worked around. 
Troy Andersen made a motion to approve Resolution 17-15 Authorizing Labor Costs for Sidewalk and Ramp Installation for the Miller Rd. Project between Wolf Creek Trail and Grey Wolf. Robert Hembera seconded motion. 

Roll call vote:

AYES: Beverly Daws, Troy Andersen, Patrick White, Robert Hembera 
NAYS: None

ABSENT: Gary Casady
Resolution 17-15 Approved
Discussion of DAS Collection Program
Department of Administrative Services (DAS) has an Offset Program which allows the Water Department to submit delinquent water bills over the amount of $50.00 into the program and we would be able to collect the water bill from their tax return, lottery winnings, etc.  This program is no cost to the Water Department. 
Troy Andersen made a motion to approve and sign the contract with DAS for the State Offset Program. Beverly Daws seconded motion. Motion carried. 
Superintendent’s Report
Carl Ransford talked with the board about the possibility of sending out a fluoridation survey.  We had gotten quotes from three (3) companies to process a 4x6 postcard survey.  The quotes range from $578.20 to $979.88, with the largest quote including a $200.00 postage certificate fee.  The postage fee would be an additional cost with the other 2 quotes.  The board is not sure about doing a survey and tried to come up with an alternative.  We decided to put an article in the newsletter and then follow that up with a message on the water bills. 
A fluoride training webinar was held at City Hall on September 30th. 8 people attended the webinar including Water Department employees and Water Board members. 

Miller Road water main installation has been completed.  Test has been completed and everything looked good. 

2 classes of high school students taking AP classes through Kirkwood toured the Iron Plant on Oct. 7th and 14th.  This is the 2nd year for these tours.  

An automatic flusher has been installed on Savannah Ct. to keep the water fresh and the chlorine residual up.  The reason for this is due to the long water line going to Savannah Ct. which can be susceptible to a stale water smell.  The flusher runs for 20 minutes 5 days a week.  It uses 190gpm, which is about 3,800 gallons per day.   We are looking to possibly put another flusher on Diamondback Rd. in the future. 
Ransford informed the board of the preliminary plat for Heritage Green 12th Addition.  MMS Consultants will be doing the engineering for this 27 lot addition.  

Troy Andersen moved to adjourn the meeting at 6:05pm. Beverly Daws seconded.  Motion carried. 
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____________________

Sara Ries, Water Clerk II
